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We would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas we look forward to welcoming you back on Monday 6th January 2020.  

 
Mid Year Reports 
You will all be receiving the mid year report for your child on Monday 13th January. This report is designed to provide you 
with a short class teacher comment and a snap shot of their attainment during the Autumn term and explain next steps in 
learning for the Spring term. Please look out for these in book bags. 
 

Adoption 

As many of you will be aware, the government pay a grant to schools for children in receipt of free school meals to support 

them in school; this fund also covers those children who have ceased to be looked after by a local authority in England and 

Wales because of adoption, a special guardianship order, a child arrangements order or a residence order. 

If you are the parent or carer who cares for a child in any of these cases and have not notified the school, would you please 

do so before 16th January so that the grant can be applied for to support your child. 

 

Changes 
If you move house or change your telephone number please inform the school office. It is important to make sure that we 
have the correct information should we need to contact you during the school day. We do need two contacts as minimum 
for all children so please ensure that you update these details via the school office.  
 
Clubs 
All clubs and music lessons will start back week beginning Monday 6th January. 
 
Save the Children 
Thank you to all that took part in Christmas Jumper day you help to raise a fantastic £173.60 across the Havelock Schools. 
 
 

 

 

 
Applying for a Junior School Place 

If your child lives in Northamptonshire you can make an 

application for a junior school place for September 2020 if 

your child has their 7th birthday between 1 September 2019 

and 31 August 2020 and is in year 2 at an infant school. This 

can be done via the Northamptonshire County Council 

website. 

The closing date for applications will be 5pm on 15 January 
2020. 
 
Parent Teacher Observation Rockets Class 
Rockets Class observation has been re-scheduled for Tuesday 
7th January and Wednesday 8th January 9.05-9.30am. Please 
sign up at the infant school office.  
 

 

 
Swimming 

Year 5 swimming will continue on Monday 6th 

January, please ensure children have swimming kits 

on this day. Thank you. 
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On Monday 23rd–Friday 27th September parents/grandparents are invited in to read with their children at the end of 
the day at 3pm.   
(Not Yr R this term as the children are still settling in) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Advance Dates 
Monday 6th January  School Re-opens 
    Year 5 Swimming Continues 
Monday 13th January  Y6 Health Screening 
    Reports Out 
Monday 20th January   HIS Reading Week 
Tuesday 21st January  Rockets Class Assembly 
Monday 27th January   HJS Reading Week 
    Year 4 Swimming Starts 
Tuesday 28th January  HHH Sponsored Bounce 
Wednesday 29th January Y5 Space Centre Trip 
Monday 3rd February  YR Health Screening 
Tuesday 11th February  Chestnuts Class Assembly 
Friday 14th February   Teacher Training Day 
   SCHOOL CLOSED RE-OPENS Monday 24th February 
Monday 24th February  Year 6 Memory Book Photos 
Tuesday 25th February   Y6 SATs Information Evening 
    PCG Meeting 2.30pm HIS Library 
Wednesday 26th February Y2 Rockingham Castle Trip 
Thursday 27th February   Y6 Cadbury World 
Friday 28th February   M and M Productions 
Monday 2nd March   Parent Governor Observations 
Thursday 5th March   HHH School Disco 
    World Book Day 
Monday 9th March   HIS Reading Week 
    Science Week 
Tuesday 10th March  Astronauts Class Assembly 
Wednesday 11th March   HIS Class Photos 
Thursday 12th March   HJS Class Photos 
Friday 13th March  HHH SOS Fashion Show 
Monday 16th March   HJS Reading Week 
Tuesday 17th March   Robins Class Assembly 
Thursday 19th March  Edison Class Assembly 
Tuesday 24th March  Flamingos Class Assembly 
    YR Farm Visit 
    Parents Evening 5.30 – 8pm 
Thursday 26th March   Explorers Class Assembly 
    Parents Evening 3.30 – 6pm 
Friday 27th March   Mufti in Exchange for a Easter Egg 
Tuesday 31st March  Ospreys Class Assembly  
Thursday 2nd April  Open Day 
Friday 3rd April    Easter Egg Tombola 
    Easter Bonnet Parade 
   SCHOOL CLOSED RE-OPENS Monday 20th April 

 
 
  

 

 
 

Family Learning 
The family Learning Team will be running courses at Loatlands Primary. You can earn a qualification in the following: 
 
Adult Maths- Tuesday 14th January 1-3pm  
Adult English – Friday 17th January 9.15-11.15am  
 
Please forward your interest to your school office and then just turn up! Alternatively contact Gloria Jinadu on 

07496080342 or Hayley Harvey on 07527324844 for more information 

 
 
 
 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
    
 
    
 
 
 
 


